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OFFICE OF DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

	TO:           A   L   L        M   E   D   I   A          H   O   U   S   E   S 

	FROM:         Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer
DEPT:           Information & Training Unit

PHONE:       (876) 928-5111-4                  FAX:  (876) 928-5503/ 928-8763

WEBSITE:    www.odpem.org.jm


NEWS RELEASE #3
ISSUED ON: Thursday, October 30, 2008 at 4:45 p.m.

Bog Walk Gorge Remains Closed Until 12 Noon Friday, October 31, 2008

The Office of Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Management (ODPEM) is advising the public that the Bog Walk Gorge will remain closed until 12 noon, Friday, October 31, 2008. This is due to the continuous showers and thunderstorms associated with a frontal system to the east of the island.

 

Motorists are being advised to use the alternative routes: Sligoville and Barry

 
THE PUBLIC IS BEING URGED TO AVOID THIS POTENTIALLY DANGEROUS AREA.
The public is advised to continue monitoring the radio for further advisories and to avoid areas that are at risk from flooding and landslides. Also take the following precautions in the event of heavy rains:

· Be ready to evacuate if you live in low-lying or flood-prone areas. Decide on likely evacuation routes now. Plan to stay with family or friends in safer areas or in a public shelter and move to safety.

· Avoid flooded waterways, fordings, gullies, streams or rivers, either on foot or in vehicles.

The Meteorological Service and ODPEM will continue to monitor the situation and further updates will be provided as the situation demands.

Contact: Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer, kmorris@odpem.org.jm
---END---














